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Blessing of the Roads 
In a heartfelt ceremony held on Thursday, March 28th, at Memorial Park, the community of 
Pingelly came together to mark the Blessing of the Roads. Led by Andrew Dover, Chief       
Executive Officer of the Shire of Pingelly, the event served as a poignant reminder of the   
paramount importance of road safety, particularly during the Easter Break. 
The solemnity of the occasion was further accentuated by a moment of silence, a tribute to 
those who have tragically lost their lives on our country roads during previous holidays. It 
was a reminder of the fragility of life and the importance of cherishing every moment,     
especially when behind the wheel. 
In an effort to raise awareness throughout the community, 15 seconds of sirens and lights 
illuminated the air, courtesy of Pingelly St Johns, Pingelly Fire Brigade, and Pingelly SES. This 
not only paid homage to the valiant efforts of emergency personnel but also served as a 
prayer for their continued safety as they serve the community. 
Following the ceremony, everyone was invited to the Council Chambers for a morning tea, 
fostering a sense of camaraderie and unity. 
The Blessing of the Roads is not merely a ceremonial tradition; it is a pledge—a promise to 
uphold the principles of safety, responsibility, and gratitude. It serves as a reminder that   
every journey embarked upon is not just a personal endeavour but a shared responsibility 
to ensure the well-being of all who traverse our roads. 
As we navigate through the bustling highways and winding country lanes, let us carry the 
spirit of the Blessing of the Roads within our hearts. Let us drive with vigilance, respect, and 
empathy, knowing that by doing so, we honour the memory of those who have gone before 
us and pave the way for a safer, more compassionate community for generations to come. 
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